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MINUTES 
 

1. Welcome/Introductions 
 

2. Presentation 
NYC DOT representatives presented a proposal for intersection safety improvements on 
116th Street, between Lenox and Fifth Avenues.  There have been a number of injuries 
and fatalities at this intersection in the past several years. DOT has several 
recommendations to mitigate the safety concerns at this location, including:  

a) an extension of the median closer onto 116th Street (similar to medians on 
Adam Clayton Powell Blvd.); and 

b) prohibiting left hand turns from 116th Street onto Lenox Avenue and diverting 
traffic to adjacent avenues. 

 
3. Actions 

District Needs Statement: Three Top Issues 
Main corridors: 110th to 125th, 125th through 145th. 145th through 155th.  

1. Complete Streets - Pedestrian / Bike / Vehicle Street Safety  
2. Sanitation  

• Both on the train tracks and in streets  
3. MTA NYC Transit Bus Service 

• Inefficiencies and lack of oversight for delayed buses and trains 
 

4. Discussion Items 
a) Muni Meters  

• How to best coordinate prior to installation of muni meters 
• How to communicate issues with the proposed muni meter locations 

 
b) Strategic Plan NYCDOT  

• Review the plan and determine which policies and issues we should address 
first 
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c) Presentation of the Elombe Brath Way Street Co-Naming Resolution at the 
November General Board Meeting 

 
5. Next meeting date: Tuesday, December 13th  

 
Minutes prepared by: Raquel Vazquez 


